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Mr. Joe Aldridge

Valero Energy Corporation

685 W. 3rd Street
Hayward, CA 93239
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(510) 567-6700

REBECCA GEBHART, Interim Director
FAX (5610) 337-9335

November 16, 2017

Mr. Kyle Waldron Mr. Chuck Miller

Tesoro Petroleum Companies, Inc. Moller Investment Group

3450 S. 344t Way, Ste. 100 6951 Collins Drive, Suite E-11

Auburn, WA 98001-5931 Moorpark, CA 93021 (Sent via E-mail to:

(Sent via E-mail to: kyle.a.waldron@tsocorp.com }  chuck.miller@danskinvestments.com )

Mr. Joe Aldridge

Valero Energy Corporation
685 W. 31 Street

Hanford, CA 93239

Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000434 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101410, Beacon #3604, 1619 First
Street, Livermore, CA 94550

Dear Responsible Parties:

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) staff has reviewed the fuel leak case file for the
above referenced site including the recently submitted documents entitled, “Work Plan for Downgradient Well
Installation 1619 1st Street, Livermore, California” Dated September 29, 2017. The Work Plan, which was prepared
on behalf of Tesoro Petroleum Companies, Inc. by Arctos Environmental, presents plans for installation of shallow
and deep groundwater monitoring wells to delineate the down gradient extent of the plume. The proposed scope of
work in this Work Plan is acceptable provided that you address the technical comments below and send us the
reports described below.

TECHNICAL COMMENT

e Laboratory Analysis — In the Work Plan, Arctos states that collected groundwater samples from the new
wells for laboratory analysis will be analyzed for TPH-g, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes, methyl
tert-butyl ether, tert-butyl alcohol, other oxygenates, trichloroethylene, and tetrachloroethylene using U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency Method 8260B. The rationale behind measuring these analytes are to
monitor possible solvent plume from offsite contamination. ACDEH concurs with this rationale; however,
requests that the 8260B analysis be tested for its full range of volatile organic compounds.

TECHNICAL REPORT REQUEST

Please submit the following deliverable to ACDEH (Attention: Dilan Roe), according to the following schedule and
naming convention:

e January 19, 2018 — Well Installation and Second Semiannual 2017 Status Report -GWM_R_Date

These reports are being requested pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 25296.10. 23 CCR
Sections 2652 through 2654, and 2721 through 2728 outline the responsibilities of a responsible party in response
to an unauthorized release from a petroleum UST system, and require your compliance with this request.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at (510) 567-6767 or send me an electronic mail message at

tamami.french@acgov.org.



